
Call to order by Club President Jody 
Diaz 

A meeting of Sanderson Field R/C Fly-
ers[was held at Mason County PUD3 
on January 12th 2017 

17 Attendees 

Jack Mitchell read the Treasurer Re-
port. 

Jody Diaz informed the membership 
what was discussed at the Board 
Meeting. 

Camping is an additional $250 a day 
at the runway.  Club discussed how 

tangible it is to pay for events on the 
runway.  What would be a proper 
amount to factor in when figuring out 
the landing fee.   Sharon said she 
would call and confirm if it is $250 a 
night, or $250 a weekend. 

Port Commisioner meeting: Discussion 
about club sending representatives to 
attend Port Commissioner meetings. 

Discussion about having a raffle to 
help buy additional days during the 
summer. 

 

This month’s club meeting will be held on  

Thursday, February 9th, 2017 at 7:00pm 

PUD #3   
2621 E. John’s Prairie Rd, Shelton WA 98584 

C l u b  M e e t i n g  

S P E C I A L  
P O I N T S  O F  
I N T E R E S T :  

 Club Meeting will 
be on Thursday, 
February 9th 2017 
at 7:00 pm at 
PUD#3 

 Dues are now 
$100 

 Field Trip to Fab-
labs in Tacoma is 
Friday, March 3rd 
at 10:00 am 

Sanderson Field R/C 
Flyers Newsletter 

February 2017 Volume 15, Issue 2 

C l u b  M i n u t e s  

F i r s t  I n d o o r  F l y i n g  o f  2 0 1 7  

Indoor flying at the Olympic Middle School 
was a success.  Club members had fun flying 
around the smaller gym than they are used 
to, but made the best of it.  We might be do-
ing it again at the Olympic Middle School this 
month.  Look for an update via email this 
week. 

 The Shelton High School gym will be avail-
able again in March.  
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A  W o r d  F r o m  Y o u r  P r e s i d e n t  

Special thanks to Jack and Ellie Mitchell, and James Good for 
donating the leftover muffins from Oysterfest to the homeless 
this past November.  My apologies for being so late, and email 
went into my folder that I didn’t see. 

We are excited about the enthusiasm for the Winter Build 
Challenge.  We have over 40 entries so far.   

Congratulations to Bob Beatty for being the first person to 
complete his Winter Build Challenge project.  Bob build a 

Great Planes Easy Spot 40. 

The club has a youtube channel.  There are video’s of me 
covering a modified Easy Sport 40.  There will be more 
video’s posted on youtube and on Facebook.  Visit https://
www.youtube.com/channel/UCsOZUec-xNAjX4f3EBtAZiw 

Please contact your local state representative about HB 
1049.  I wrote to Dan Griffey and Drew McEwan yesterday. 
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 If you are fairly new at building 
models there are a great many 
things that you need answers to in 
order to build a successful air-
craft.  While there are many ex-
perienced modelers who will be 
glad to give advice,  sometimes it 
may feel like drinking from a fire 
hose – there is so much of it that 
most of the information just flies 
on by.  There is another source of 
information however that most 
modelers ignore, the model maga-
zine.   
 Often as I look around during 
swap meets I see stacks of used 
model magazines but very few 
people looking to buy.  Many of 
the magazines from the 70's to the 
90's are no longer in print but the 
information in their pages  is just 
as relevant today as it was when 
the articles came out. 
 A case in point.  R/C Modeler 
was printed from 1963 to the 
early 2000nds.  In these maga-
zines are articles about foam cut-
ting, alignment, proper structure 
repair and reinforcement, balance 
and control installation, building 
cowlings, wingtips, etc. from 
glass, covering with cloth, glass, 
and plastic and a great deal more, 
as well as hundreds of plans and 
construction articles for every-
thing from indoor to giant 
scale.  All this information is 
available for only a few dollars at 
most swap meets. 
 Why have I zeroed in on maga-
zines from the late nineties or 
older?  Because very little infor-
mation related to model construc-

tion  is printed in the newer maga-
zines.  The new magazines con-
centrate on ARF revues and new 
equipment reviews but very little 
about kit building or building tech-
nique.  Magazines such as RCM, 
Model Airplane News (still in 
print), Model Builder, R/C Report, 
and Flying Models however were 
printed when most aircraft were 
built from a kit or plans and so 
their information reflects this bias. 
 What  is currently available that 
will fill your information 
needs?  There are two model 
magazines that have it all.  Both 
unfortunately are from Britain and 
both are fairly expensive,   
 The first and my favorite is Flying 
Scale Models.  This monthly 
magazine covers every kind of 
scale model from the Wright 
Brothers to jets, has a full size plan 
as well as usually a larger plan of a 
different aircraft each issue.  There 
is also 3 views and color informa-
tion and different building and fin-
ishing techniques.  Plans, cut kits, 
and back issues are 
all available at 
Traplet Publica-
tions.  They have a 
service outlet in 
the U.S.. 
 The second maga-
zine is 
RCM&E.  This 
magazine is more 
diversified with 
everything from 
indoor models to 
jets, scale and non-
scale.  It also 

has  reviews, many of which 
you will not find in the U.S. 
even though the models will be 
sold here.  An example is Sea-
gull Models new 90 inch Ju 87 
Stuka in the January is-
sue.  This magazine also has a 
full size plan in every issue and 
construction and technique ar-
ticles.  This magazine is pub-
lished by MyTimeMedia 
Ltd.  U.S. Subscription number 
is: 1 866 647 9191  Back issues 
are also available. 
 There is a lot more informa-
tion available from other 
sources such as Dave Platt's 
video and CD discs on scale 
construction and finishing 
which are superb, but by far 
the easiest to find are the old 
model magazines.  At 2 in the 
morning when you find you 
need help, the model maga-
zines are always there. 
 
 
 

P a g e  3  S a n d e r s o n  F i e l d  R / C  

Photo above is from RC Report April 2002 Issue: 189 

B u i l d e r s  C o r n e r   
B y  D i c k  R o b b  
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It was a fun time at the Annual Northwest 
Model Hobby Expo this year.  The static dis-
play was incredible.  The swap meet had a 
lot of great stuff for sale.  There was indoor 
drone flying, radio control boats and cars.  
All in all, a great success. 

F i e l d  T r i p  t o  F a b l a b s  

N o r t h w e s t  M o d e l  H o b b y  E x p o  

P a g e  4  V o l u m e  1 5 ,  I s s u e  2  

A M A  O p p o s i t i o n  t o  W a s h i n g t o n   
H B  1 0 4 9  

While perhaps well intended, 
Washington state's HB 
1049 has numerous concerns 
that violate federal authority 
and could be problematic for 
our members.  

The proposed law would re-
quire all model aircraft to be 
prominently labeled with the 
owner's name and phone num-
ber.  In addition to privacy con-
cerns, this runs counter to 
FAA’s guidance and harms our 
scale builder community. The 

bill also introduces regulations to 
the national airspace and incor-
rectly characterizes Section 336, 
the Special Rule for Model Air-
craft. 

HB 1049 is currently being re-
viewed in the House of the 
Washington state legislation. We 
have provided a suggested letter 
for you to edit and send with just 
a couple clicks.   To clarify, this 
bill affects the residents in the 
state of Washington - this is not a 
federal bill from Washington 

D.C.   
 
Please share your concerns 
directly with your elected Wash-
ington state representative or 
the bill’s author Rep. Jeff Morris 
(D) at Jeff.Morris@leg.wa.gov 
or 360-786-7970.    
 
Thank you, 
AMA Government Relations 
 

 

The club will be having a field trip to Fab-
lab’s in Tacoma on Friday, March 3rd at 
10:00 am.  The workshop will be a CAD 
and 3D printing workshop.  If you would 
like to go, please email Sharon Diaz at shar-
onelenya@gmail.com. 
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P a g e  1 0  

FEBRUARY 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 Club Meet-
ing at PUD#3 
7:00pm 

10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28     

MARCH 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 Fab Labs 3D 

Printing and CAD 
Workshop 10:00am 

4 

5 6 7 8 9 Club Meeting 
PUD #3 7:00 pm 

10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  
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Dues are $75 if paid before Jan 
1st, $100 Thereafter.  

 
If you pay by mail send your 

dues, proof of 2017 AMA 
membership and a self 

addressed stamped envelope 
to the  

 
Treasurer: Jack Mitchell 

P.O. Box 1393 Shelton WA 
98584  

Make checks payable to SFRCF  

President...........................Jody Diaz ................. ........(360) 490-2461 

Vice President ..................Bob Treinen ................ ....(360 532-9219 

Treasurer...........................Jack Mitchell ....................(360) 462-0232  

Secretary ...........................Sharon Diaz.....................(360) 490-0191 

Safety Officer .............. ....Tom Strom Jr. ...................(360) 350-0181  

Board Members  

Board Member.................Jody Diaz..........................(360) 490-2461  

Board Member.................Bob Treinen......................(360) 532-9219 

Board Member.................Jack Mithchell..................(360) 462-0232 

Board Member.................Sharon Diaz. ....................(360) 490-0191 

Board Member.................Tom Strom Jr....................(360)350-0181  

Alt Board Member ..........Dick Robb   .......................(360) 427-4521  

Alt Board Member ..........Chuck Kentfield ...............(360) 866-9473  

C l u b  S c h e d u l e d  E v e n t s  f o r  2 0 1 7  

Club Officers 

 

January 12th ~ Club Meeting at the PUD#3, Shelton WA at 7:00 pm 

May 12th, 13th and 14th ~ Sanderson Field Scale Rally  

June 10th ~ SFRCF Winter Build Challenge Maiden Flight Party 

July 8th ~ Sanderson Field Flyers (Hunter Farms field) Dawn Patrol and Golden Age    
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